13-17

May 3, 1945

Mrs. Nell A. Snider 100 S. W. 23rd Oklahoma City, Okla.

Dear Mrs. Snider:

Thanks for your kind letter and the interesting news about the Indians. I visited Mr. Gatchell
a number of times at Buffalo, Wyoming, and I am
pleased to know that he is writing his book on the
Battle of the Little Big Horn. He has made the
history of those fights his hobby for a long time,
and I have gone over some of the battlefields with
him.

Of course I shall be glad to have any pointers you can give me on the Indian wars. Do let me hear what you know about the Bunning Buffalo right and that on the Arikara Fork. I am doing a book on the Indian wars which should be completed by New Years, so please come across with anything you care to contribute. I shall be happy to give you full credit for your kind assistance.

With kindest regards,

Yours cordially,

W. S. CAMPBELL

WSC: Z